BCARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS
33 Laurel Street
Branford, CT 06405

TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MINUTES FROM September 12, 2022

Commissioners Present:
Commissioner Jill Marcus
Commissioner Richard Goodwin
Commissioner Patty Austin
Commissioner Valerie Wiel-Wilkins
Commissioner John Sousoulas

Also present were: Deputy Chief Alves and Chief Jon Mulhern
Absent: Commissioner Janice Heggie-Margolis and Lt Phil Ramey
The meeting called to order at 5:00 p.m.

Approval of minutes from July 13, 2022 meeting.
Motion made by Commissioner Gaodwin and seconded by Commissioner John Sousoulas, Vote was
unanimous,

Traffic Requests:

1. Request for permanent MPH signs, possible lower speed limit signs and stop sighs on Pawson
Road. Deputy Chief Alves walked through the traffic analysis report completed in Pawson Park.
Motion made by Commissioner Marcus to request assistance from the town engineering
department to analyze Pawson Park for increased safety. Motion seconded by Commissioner
Goodwin. Vote unanimous.,

2. Request for crosswalk T the four corner intersection in front of Take it for Granite. This issue

+ postponed until the October meeting.

3. Request for Crosswalk signs at the intersection of School Street and Watrous Ave. Also
requested repainting the crosswalk. This issue postponed until the October meeting .

4. Request to add fog lines on School Street to help slow down traffic. This issue postponed until
the October meeting.

5. Commissioner Austin reported that copies of the completed Safety Audit on Rt 146 had been
distributed to some of the residents in the area for their review and information.

6. Commissioner Austin reported that a letter had been sent to the State regarding the crosswalk
on Brushy Plains Rd in the area of Veterans Park,

Motion to adjourn by Commissioner Sousoulas and seconded by Commissioner Marcus. Meeting
adjourned at 5:35pm.



Respectfully Submitted,
Patty Austin, Commissioner
Chair, Traffic Committee



